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A Workshop Convened by FDA, NIST, SCB, and Nexight Group 

Speaker Biographies 

Monday, March 18, 2019 

Welcome – Celia Witten, U.S. Food and Drug Administration 

Celia M. Witten, Ph.D., M.D., is the Deputy Director of the Center for Biologics Evaluation and Research 
at the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA/CBER). From 2005–2016, she served as the Director of 
the Office of Cellular, Tissue and Gene Therapy at the FDA/CBER. From 1996–2005, she served as 
Director of the Division of General, Restorative, and Neurological Devices in the Office of Device 
Evaluation in the Center for Devices and Radiological Health (CDRH). Prior to working at FDA, she 
worked for more than 10 years as a practicing physician at the National Rehabilitation Hospital (NRH) in 
Washington, D.C. She earned a B.A. at Princeton University (Magna Cum Laude), a Ph.D. from Stanford 
University, and an M.D. from the University of Miami School of Medicine. In addition to her academic 
achievements, she is Board Certified in Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation. 

Keynote: Changing the Course of Human Health through Bold Pursuits in Science – 
Chris Wiwi, Celgene 

Chris Wiwi currently serves as the Technical Commercialization Team lead for bb2121, Celgene’s first-in-
class anti-BCMA CAR-T product for patients with relapsed refractory multiple myeloma. His team is 
responsible for ensuring a successful global launch of bb2121 in collaboration with Celgene’s partner, 
Bluebird Bio. Previously, he was head of Analytical Research & Development for Celgene’s cell therapy 
organization, where he led the analytical development, validation, and quality control (QC) efforts for 
the advancement of multiple novel cellular therapy and biomaterials candidates from research to clinical 
manufacturing. He serves on the board of directors for the Standards Coordinating Body for Gene, Cell, 
and Regenerative Medicines and Cell-Based Drug Discovery (SCB) and has been active in the Alliance for 
Regenerative Medicine (ARM). Prior to joining Celgene, he worked in biologics at Schering-Plough and 
led large molecule analytics at Merck. He received his B.S. in Biology from the University of Notre Dame, 
his Ph.D. in Cell and Molecular Biology from Boston University, and carried out postdoctoral work at 
Johnson & Johnson. 

Building the Foundation for Regenerative Medicine Innovation – Judy Arcidiacono, 
U.S. Food and Drug Administration 

Judy Arcidiacono is an International Regulatory Expert at the FDA CBER Office of Tissues and Advanced 
Therapies (OTAT). She is responsible for developing regulatory policy with respect to international 
harmonization efforts, developing collaborations with global regulatory authorities, and leading 
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standards development activities for regenerative medicine therapies. She represents FDA in ISO/TC 
276: Biotechnology and ASTM F04: Committee on Medical and Surgical Materials and Devices.  

The Standards Evolution of Regenerative Medicine – Sheng Lin-Gibson, National 
Institute of Standards and Technology 

Dr. Sheng Lin-Gibson is the Chief of the Biosystems and Biomaterials Division at the U.S. National 
Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST). She oversees a multidisciplinary research portfolio that 
includes advanced therapies, precision medicine, synthetic biology, and complex microbial systems. She 
is the Chairperson of the U.S. Mirror Committee to ISO/TC 276: Biotechnology as well as the Convenor of 
Working Group 3: Analytical Methods. She leads or contributes to the development of several 
international standards relevant to cell and gene therapy manufacturing and testing. She has co-
authored more than 80 peer-reviewed publications and serves on many interagency working groups as 
well as numerous expert review panels.  

“Fireside” Chat: Documentary Standards and Reference Materials 

Scott Colburn, U.S. Food and Drug Administration (panelist) – Captain Scott A. Colburn is the Director 
of the Standards and Conformity Assessment Program at CDRH. He is responsible for the Center’s 
standards recognition and related development activities in around 600 national and international 
consensus standards committees. In addition, he oversees the new Accreditation Scheme for Conformity 
Assessment (ASCA) pilot program and the Center's efforts in harmonizing standards with the 
International Medical Device Regulators Forum (IMDRF). He has served in numerous roles as a lead 
nurse consultant in the area of premarket review and voluntary consensus standards development and 
implementation for medical devices. He is a member of numerous national and international standards 
organizations and sits on several policy and leadership committees. He earned his BSN from Marquette 
University in 1999 when he was commissioned in the U.S. Army. He transferred to the U.S. Public Health 
Service Commissioned Corps in January 2004 where he began his career with the FDA. Since then, he 
has earned an M.S. in Biomedical Technology Development and Management from Georgetown 
University and Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University. 

John Elliott, National Institute of Standards and Technology (moderator) – Dr. John T. Elliott is the 
leader of the Cell Systems Science Group at NIST. His current focus is on measurement assurance 
strategies for ensuring comparability and quality in cell-based assays. His laboratory activities include 
identifying and monitoring sources of variability in biological assays and using fluorescence microscopy 
to quantitatively evaluate fluorescent reporter changes in living cells. He serves as a co-chair of the 
ASTM F04.46 Subcommittee on Standards for Cell Signaling and participates in standards development 
for the ASTM F04 Tissue Engineered Medical Products and ISO/TC 276: Biotechnology committees. 

Gordon Gillerman, National Institute of Standards and Technology (panelist) – Gordon Gillerman is the 
Director of the Standards Coordination Office at NIST and the Department of Commerce Standards 
Executive. He has extensive experience coordinating standards policy and development across a wide 
range of critical sectors, including trade, homeland security, safety, health, and environmental 
protection. He has been the NIST lead in designing and implementing conformity assessment programs 
and assisting in the development of performance standards to meet federal agency and industry needs. 
Previously, he led government affairs for Underwriters Laboratories (UL)—the largest U.S. product 
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safety certification and standard development organization—where he also served as Staff Engineer for 
the medical device and information technology sectors. He was also one of the first FDA Third Party 
510(k) reviewers. 

Malcolm Moos, U.S. Food and Drug Administration (panelist) – Dr. Malcolm Moos is a Medical Officer 
and Senior Investigator at the FDA. While at CBER, he has been CMC reviewer on hundreds of 
investigational new drug (IND) submissions (Original Submissions plus Amendments) and five biologics 
license applications (BLAs), been a primary or contributing author on various FDA and International 
Conference on Harmonisation (ICH) guidance documents dealing with recombinant protein and cellular 
products, organized various meetings dealing with cell and gene therapy regulatory issues, and 
participated in criminal investigations and prosecutions when needed. His current research interests are 
to define how evaluating the status of major cell signaling pathways can be used in conjunction with 
recent developments in systems biology, single cell analytical technology, and computational biology to 
characterize cell-based products more accurately to facilitate improved product design and testing. He 
has been FDA/CBER liaison to the ASTM subcommittee on Tissue Engineered Medical Products for 
approximately twenty years. He majored in Biological Sciences at Stanford University and obtained his 
M.D. and Ph.D. at the University of Minnesota.  

Case Studies and Panel: Starting with Success in Mind 

Alyce Linthurst Jones, LifeNet Health (case study presenter and panelist) – Alyce Linthurst Jones has 
been performing research for LifeNet Health since 1996 and currently holds the title of Principal 
Scientist, Cardiovascular Research and Product Development. In this role, she is primarily responsible for 
cardiovascular research, product development, and process improvements for cardiac and vascular 
tissue engineered medical devices and cell therapies. She is a member of the American Association of 
Tissue Banks (AATB) Scientific and Technical Affairs Committee, previous Chair of the AATB Ethics and 
Bylaws Committee, and a co-author of the AATB Microbial Surveillance Guidance Document. She is also 
a member of the ASTM F04 Tissue Engineered Medical Products committee, where she chaired ASTM F-
2529, “Standard Guide for In Vivo Evaluation of Osteoinductive Potential for Materials Containing 
Demineralized Bone (DBM)” and participated in the development of numerous other Standard 
Guides. She received her B.S. in Biology with a minor in Chemistry, an M.S. with an emphasis in 
immunology, and a Ph.D. with an emphasis in tissue engineering and cell biology from Old Dominion 
University in Norfolk, Virginia. 

George Muschler, Cleveland Clinic (case study presenter and panelist) – Dr. George Muschler is a 
Professor of Orthopedics and Clinician-Scientist at the Cleveland Clinic. His clinical and research practice 
integrates complex adult reconstructive surgery, the treatment of fracture non-union, and cartilage 
repair in osteoarthritis. He also serves as Director of the Cleveland Clinic Joint Preservation Center, 
which seeks to advance biological therapies that preserve or restore joint function without surgery. 
Additionally, he leads the Regenerative Medicine Laboratory at Cleveland Clinic focusing on adult stem 
and progenitor cell biology, and applications in quantitative clinical diagnostics, aging, gender variation, 
and tissue engineering. He has led the development of several multi-institutional collaborative 
translational networks and was the founding chairman of the Cleveland Clinic Bone, Cartilage, and 
Health Care Quality Innovation Summits. He earned his undergraduate degree in Chemistry at the 
University of Illinois in Champaign-Urbana and his M.D. at Northwestern University School of Medicine 
in Chicago, Illinois. He completed his residency in Orthopedic Surgery at the University of Texas 
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Southwestern, Dallas, Texas, and Musculoskeletal Oncology Fellowship at the Hospital for Special 
Surgery (HSS). 

Helen Parkes, National Measurement Laboratory at LGC (case study presenter and panelist) – Helen 
Parkes is the Principal Consultant in Biomeasurement for the National Measurement Laboratory at LGC 
Group, United Kingdom (U.K.), which provides a comprehensive range of reference materials, 
proficiency testing schemes, genomics reagents and instrumentation, research, and measurement 
services. She holds a number of professional positions, including Chair of the International CCQM 
Nucleic Acid Analysis working group and the Nucleic Acid Review Team of the Joint Committee for 
Traceability in Laboratory Medicine (IFCC/BIPM/ILAC) working group on reference methods and 
materials. She served as the U.K.’s expert representative to ISO/TC 276 Biotechnology and ISO/TC 212 
Clinical Laboratory Testing & IVDs committees and was a consulting expert member of the International 
Federation of Clinical Chemistry and Laboratory Medicine (IFCC) C-MD (Molecular Diagnostics). She is 
also very actively involved in European Union (EU) metrology and standardization research programs, 
both as European Metrology Programme for Innovation and Research (EMPIR) project coordinator 
(BioSITrace, BioSTAND) and partner (SPIDIA4P, EasiGENOMICS). She is the Champion for the European 
Metrology Network for Biotechnology and Health Innovation. 

Claudia Zylberberg, Akron Biotech (panelist) – Claudia Zylberberg, Ph.D., is the founder and CEO of 
Akron Biotechnology. She created the company nearly fifteen years ago to fulfill a critical need for high-
quality ancillary materials and technologies to support the development of advanced therapies. Under 
her leadership, Akron has received grants from the Department of Defense (DoD) and the National 
Institutes of Health (NIH), as well as two Manufacturing USA Institutes, the National Institute for 
Innovation in Manufacturing Biopharmaceuticals (NIIMBL) and the Advanced Regenerative 
Manufacturing Institute (ARMI). She has developed various patented and patent-pending technologies, 
including cryopreservation media, oligonucleotides, and recombinant protein formulations, and has co- 
authored numerous academic articles in high-impact publications. She co-founded SCB and has 
supported the development of critical standards promoted by the International Organization for 
Standardization (ISO). She holds advisory positions at the International Society for Cellular Therapy 
(ISCT), the International Society for Stem Cell Research (ISSCR), the Alliance for Regenerative Medicine 
(ARM) Foundation, the Florida Organization for Regenerative Medicine (FORM), and the National 
Academy of Science (NAS)’s Regenerative Medicine Forum, among others.  

Chris Wiwi, Celgene (moderator) – see biography above  

Lunch and Learn with SDOs 

Clare Allocca, National Institute of Standards and Technology (ISO/TC 276 representative) – Clare 
Allocca is Senior Advisor for Standardization in the Standards Coordination Office at NIST. She is also 
Secretary of ISO/TC 276 Working Group 3 – Analytical Methods and is Secretary of the U.S. Mirror 
Committee. She has more than 30 years of experience in program and strategic management and R&D 
for biotechnology standards, advanced materials, manufacturing, surface engineering, and 
measurement technology. She formerly served as the Chief of the U.S. Measurement System Office and 
was a Program Manager for Advanced Materials and Manufacturing in the Advanced Technology 
Program. She holds B.S. degrees in Materials Science and Engineering and Geochemistry from MIT, an 
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M.S. in Ceramic Engineering from the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, and an M.S. in 
Management of Technology from the University of Pennsylvania. 

Ferdinando Aspesi, Bridge Associates International, LLC (ASTM E55 representative) – Ferdinando 
Aspesi is a Senior Partner at Bridge Associates International. He has worked in active pharmaceutical 
ingredient (API) and drug products quality assurance and quality control, in pharmaceutical research and 
development, and analytical development in the United States, South Africa, the United Kingdom, 
Germany, France, and Italy as part of the executive management for Aventis, Wyeth, and Novartis. In 
addition, he served as Global Head of Quality for Aventis and Wyeth Pharmaceuticals and led the Wyeth 
Pharmaceuticals Global Regulatory Affairs Chemistry and Control organization. He is a member of the 
Parenteral Drug Association (PDA) and the International Society for Pharmaceutical Engineering (ISPE), 
where he contributed to the design of the Quality Metrics Pilot and where he is a member of the Global 
Pharmaceutical Manufacturing Forum. Additionally, he is Vice Chair of the ASTM E55 Subcommittee for 
Pharmaceutical and Biopharmaceutical Manufacturing and also serves on the ASTM Board of Directors. 
He holds a degree in Organic Chemistry from University of Milan, Italy. 

Anne Caldas, American National Standards Institute (ANSI representative) – Anne Caldas is Senior 
Director of the Procedures and Standards Administration at the American National Standards Institute 
(ANSI). She is responsible for the implementation of the programs, committees, and processes that 
support and govern the American National Standards (ANS) process and is responsible for ANSI’s U.S. 
participation in ISO. Her program oversight responsibilities include the accreditation of standards 
developers and U.S. Technical Advisory Groups (TAGs) to ISO, the approval of ANS, the ANSI Standards 
Developer Audit Program, the multi-level appeals process at ANSI, ANSI’s nanotechnology 
standardization activities, and other special projects. She is a graduate of the University of Maryland, 
College Park and holds an M.A. in Urban Affairs and Policy Analysis from the New School for Social 
Research in New York City. 

Ryan Crane, American Society of Mechanical Engineers (ASME representative) – Ryan Crane is the  
Director of Initiatives at the American Society of Mechanical Engineers (ASME) where he provides 
technical and operational management for the identification, development, evaluation, and 
implementation of new opportunities and initiatives impacting ASME’s global portfolio and activities. He 
also helps enable and integrate internal cross-sector and enterprise initiatives and supports 
collaboration with national and international organizations, government bodies, and other 
stakeholders. He has been with ASME for more than 20 years and has extensive experience in the 
development and maintenance of international codes, standards, and technical conferences for a wide-
variety of industries and engineering topics. 

Patrick Hanley, Children’s National Medical Center (FACT representative) – Dr. Patrick Hanley is an 
assistant research professor of pediatrics and director of the Cellular Therapy Laboratory at Children’s 
National Health System, a part of the Program for Cell Enhancement and Technologies for 
Immunotherapy (CETI) and Center for Cancer and Blood Disorders. He oversees process development, 
translation, and manufacturing of cellular therapy products as well as follow up testing of patients 
enrolled on CETI’s clinical trials. He serves on FACT’s Board of Directors and on the accreditation 
committee, and also serves as chair of FACT’s education committee. He also serves on the editorial 
boards of the journals Cytotherapy, Molecular Therapy: Methods and Clinical Development, and 
Frontiers in Immunology and Immunotherapy. He is active in the ISCT, co-chairing the Immune-Gene 
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Therapy Committee, co-founding and co-chairing the Early Stage Professionals Committee, and serving 
as the Treasurer of ISCT North America.  

Anthony Quinn, ASTM International (ASTM E55 representative) – Anthony R. Quinn is the Director of 
Public Policy and International Trade for ASTM International, one of the largest standards development 
organizations in the world. He is responsible for advancing the global recognition and use of ASTM 
services and programs through interactions with global stakeholders. He recently completed an 
assignment with the U.S. Department of Commerce’s International Trade Administration as the Senior 
Standards Advisor, where he worked on promoting the United States’ global competitiveness and cross-
cutting emerging technology sectors such as artificial intelligence, robotics, and additive manufacturing. 
Prior to joining ASTM International, he was the Senior Government Relations Representative for ASME, 
where he coordinated advocacy efforts for standards, defense, and aerospace with U.S. government 
officials. He also worked as a legislative aide for a member of the United States Congress, managing 
healthcare, environmental policy, trade, and technology issues. He earned his bachelor’s degree from 
the Maxwell School at Syracuse University, where he was a Ronald E. McNair Scholar, and earned his 
master’s degree from Johns Hopkins University in Public Policy with a concentration in International 
Health Policy. 

Carl Simon, National Institute of Standards and Technology (ASTM F04 representative) – Dr. Carl 
Simon is a biologist in the Biomaterials Group at NIST. He leads projects on cell-material interactions and 
tissue engineering scaffolds that support the development and characterization of tissue engineered 
medical products. He is Chair of ASTM Committee F04.43, Cells and Tissue-Engineered Constructs, 
helping to advance documentary standards to support the development of medical products. He is 
active in the Society for Biomaterials, is an American Institute for Medical and Biological Engineering 
(AIMBE) Fellow, and is on the editorial board for Biomaterials and Journal of Biomedical Materials 
Research Part B. He earned a B.S. in Biology from Bucknell University in 1992 and a Ph.D. in Biochemistry 
from University of Virginia in 1998, where his thesis focused on signal transduction during human 
platelet aggregation. He trained as a post-doctoral fellow in NIST’s Polymers Division and became a staff 
scientist at NIST in 2003. 

Phyllis Warkentin, Foundation for the Accreditation of Cellular Therapy (FACT representative) – Dr. 
Phyllis I. Warkentin is Professor of Pathology/Microbiology and Pediatrics at the University of Nebraska 
Medical Center in Omaha, Nebraska. She serves as Medical Director of the Unrelated Transplant 
Program, is an attending physician in Pediatric Blood and Marrow Transplantation, and is the Medical 
Director of the Biologics Production Facility. She is a founding member of the Foundation for the 
Accreditation of Cellular Therapy (FACT), a member of the Board of Directors, and FACT’s Chief Medical 
Officer. She has authored more than 100 scientific publications in the fields of transfusion, 
transplantation, and cellular therapy. She is a graduate of the University of Minnesota Medical School, 
and is Board certified in Pediatric Hematology/Oncology and Transfusion Medicine. 

Case Studies and Panel: Moving from Idea to Innovation 

Clare Allocca, National Institutes of Standards and Technology (panelist) – see biography above 

Jessica Carmen, Pullan Consulting (moderator) – Dr. Jessica Carmen is a consultant with Pullan 
Consulting. She works with companies across all biotechnology sectors, with an emphasis on cell and 
gene therapy, to help them shape and execute business strategies. She previously worked for MaxCyte, 
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where she was responsible for out-licensing an enabling technology for cellular engineering. She also 
worked for Lonza, where she was responsible for establishing partnerships with developers of cell-based 
medicines in order to expand Lonza’s cell therapy contract manufacturing business. She has been 
instrumental in establishing SCB and is a member of its Board of Directors. She is an active member of 
ARM’s Science and Technology Committee and has served on the ISCT Commercialization Committee. 
She earned a Ph.D. from the Johns Hopkins University School of Public Health and a B.S. from the 
University of Florida. 

Michael Halter, National Institute of Standards and Technology (case study presenter and panelist) – 
Dr. Michael Halter is a Physical Scientist at NIST and works in the Cell Systems Science group developing 
advanced methods to quantify biological cells. Part of his research involves advancing cellular 
measurement technology, especially microscopic imaging of live pluripotent stem cells. He has also 
developed methods and standards for fluorescence microscope performance QC to facilitate 
reproducible imaging. He is a past Scholar of the International Society for Advancement of Cytometry 
(ISAC) where he serves on the committee to promote cytometry education. Michael has been at NIST 
since 2006, when he was awarded a prestigious NIST/NRC Postdoctoral Fellowship. Prior to working at 
NIST, Michael received his Ph.D. in Bioengineering from the University of Washington at Seattle. 

Brian Hawkins, Pluristxy, Inc (case study presenter and panelist) – Dr. Brian Hawkins is Chief 
Technology Officer at Pluristyx, Inc, which provides ready-to-differentiate pluripotent stem cells along 
with stem cell contract development, manufacturing services, and knowledge support to companies in 
the fields of drug development, regenerative medicine, and cellular therapies. He received his Ph.D. in 
Molecular Cell Biology and Biotechnology from Virginia Tech and completed his postdoctoral training at 
the University of Pennsylvania before moving to the University of Washington as an Assistant 
Professor. At the University of Washington, he investigated how alterations in cell metabolism influence 
both health and disease. He transitioned from academia to industry in 2014 and served as Scientific 
Applications Director at BioLife Solutions prior to joining Pluristyx.  

Breakout Sessions: Kicking-off and Advancing Development 

Alireza Abazari, BioLife Solutions, Inc. (technical lead) – Dr. Alireza Abazari is a Scientific Applications 
Director at BioLife Solutions, Inc. He joined BioLife Solutions in 2015, where he actively works with 
academic and industry partners and process development teams across the cell, gene, and tissue 
community to assist in the implementation of best practices for formulation and biopreservation and 
shares his knowledge with the community through industry and academic outlets. He is an active 
member of and a frequent speaker/presenter at ISCT, PDA, AABB, the Society for Cryobiology, and other 
organizations. He has also been a guest lecturer at Rutgers University and the University of Washington 
and is an invited member of the PDA Cryopreservation Standards Task Force. He received his Ph.D. in 
Chemical Engineering from the University of Alberta, Canada, and completed further postdoctoral 
training at Massachusetts General Hospital and Harvard Medical School. 

Dawn Henke, The Standards Coordinating Body (technical lead) – Dawn Henke is a Senior Technical 
Program Manager at SCB. The SCB brings together product developers, service providers, professional 
societies, government entities, and academic centers with the intent to support standards development 
in the regenerative medicine field.  She received her Ph.D. in genetics from University of Alabama at 
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Birmingham and worked as a post-doctoral fellow at the National Institutes of Health and the National 
Eye Institute in stem cell research for two years.  

Alyce Linthurst Jones, LifeNet Health (technical lead) – see biography above 

Richard McFarland, ARMI, BioFabUSA, and Standards Coordinating Body (technical lead) – Richard 
McFarland, Ph.D., M.D. is the Chief Regulatory Officer of ARMI/BioFabUSA. Prior to ARMI/BioFabUSA, he 
was the Associate Director of Policy for FDA/CBER OTAT and its predecessor office, the Office of Cellular, 
Tissue, and Gene Therapies. In this position, he was heavily involved in policy development for tissue 
engineering, regenerative medicine, and alternatives to animal use in regulatory decision making. He 
also serves on the Board of Directors and is President of SCB. He received his B.S., Ph.D., and M.D. from 
the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill and completed his anatomic/clinical pathology residency 
and immunopathology fellowship training at the University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center in 
Dallas.  

Sumona Sarkar, National Institute of Standards and Technology (technical lead) – Dr. Sumona Sarkar is 
a biomedical engineer in the Biosystems and Biomaterials Division at NIST. She conducts research in the 
area of measurement assurance to address analytical challenges in cell therapy and regenerative 
medicine. She is currently serving as a U.S. expert in the Analytical Methods working group of ISO/TC 
276: Biotechnology and has been leading the development of standards for cell counting and cell 
characterization. 

How to Get Involved  

Richard McFarland, ARMI | BioFabUSA, Standards Coordinating Body – see biography above  

Thank You and Wrap Up  

Kendra Chappell, Nexight Group (emcee) – Ms. Kendra Chappell, a Director at Nexight Group, brings 
more than 20 years of experience in facilitation, strategic planning, process improvement, cross-
functional team leadership and management, and performance evaluation and monitoring. Her 
experience in implementing projects complements her ability to facilitate the design of innovative and 
forward-thinking strategies that are realistic and measurable for clients, including the U.S. Food and 
Drug Administration, the U.S. Department of Homeland Security, the Women’s Bureau in the U.S. 
Department of Labor, the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, PATH, and groups like the National 
Institute of Homeland Security and MForesight, an alliance focused on advanced manufacturing. She 
holds a B.S. in English from the U.S. Naval Academy, is obtaining her M.S. in Industrial Organizational 
Psychology from Kansas State University, and is a certified Project Management Professional (PMP).  

Tuesday, March 19, 2019 

Keynote: Why Standards are Critical for the Transfer of Novel Technologies from 
Academia to Clinical Use – Barbara Boyan, VCU College of Engineering  

Barbara D. Boyan holds the Alice T. and William H. Goodwin, Jr. Chair and is Dean of the College of 
Engineering at Virginia Commonwealth University in Richmond. She is professor emerita at the Georgia 
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Institute of Technology, where she served as Associate Dean for Research and Innovation in the College 
of Engineering. She also directs the Virginia branch of the FDA-sponsored Atlantic Pediatric Device 
Consortium. She is a Fellow in the American Association for the Advancement of Science, the AIMBE, 
and the World Congress of Biomaterials, and was elected to the National Academy of Engineering in 
2012. In 2016, she was elected Fellow in the National Academy of Inventors. She was appointed to the 
National Materials Advisory Board of the National Academies and chaired their Roundtable on 
Biomedical Engineering Materials and Applications. She has founded a number of biomedical technology 
companies and has served on the Boards of both public and private companies.  

Panel: Common Questions about Standards, Demystified 

Barbara Boyan, VCU College of Engineering (moderator) – see biography above 

Anne Caldas, American National Standards Institute – see biography above 

Malcolm Moos, U.S. Food and Drug Administration – see biography above  

Wen Bo Wang, Fate Therapeutics – Dr. Wen Bo Wang is Senior Vice President of Technical Operations 
at Fate Therapeutics, overseeing the company’s manufacturing strategies for its pipeline of off-the-shelf 
cell-based cancer immunotherapy candidates and scaling the company’s induced pluripotent stem cell 
(iPSC) product platform to support late-stage clinical and commercial operations. She was formerly 
Senior Vice President of Cell Therapy R&D at Fujifilm Cellular Dynamics Inc. (FCDI), where she was 
responsible for developing the cell therapy R&D strategy and the iPSC-based pipeline products and led 
their next-generation production technology development efforts. Prior to joining FCDI in 2008, she was 
Group Leader of Process Sciences at Geron Corporation in Menlo Park, CA, working with embryonic 
stem cell-derived cell therapies and dendritic cell cancer vaccines. From 2001–2005, she held a number 
of positions at ViaCell in Boston, MA. She serves on the SCB Board of Directors and as an expert at the 
U.S. Technical Advisory Group (U.S. TAG) for ISO/TC 276: Biotechnology. She earned a B.S. in Biology 
from Ocean University of Qingdao, China, and received her Ph.D. in Biology from Newcastle University, 
United Kingdom. She conducted post-doctoral training in Cryobiology at Biosciences Research 
Laboratory, U.S. Department of Agriculture/Agricultural Research Service, Fargo, ND.  

Case Studies and Panel: The Importance of Reference Materials 

Kevin Carrick, U.S. Pharmacopeia (case study presenter and panelist) – Dr. Kevin Carrick is a Director of 
Science & Standards in the U.S. Pharmacopeia (USP)’s Global Biologics Department. His team works with 
the four USP Expert Committees and multiple Expert Panels for biologics to develop documentary 
standards (i.e., chapters and monographs) and reference standards that support biopharmaceutical 
quality assessment. Prior to joining USP, he worked at ProMetic BioTherapeutics as the Associate 
Director of Product Characterization, where he directed the characterization of several drug substances 
in preclinical development. He has also held positions as group leader for protein characterization at the 
American Red Cross and as an Associate Director at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill 
Proteomics facility.  

Keith Carson, ISBiotech (case study presenter and panelist) – Keith Carson has more than 35 years of 
experience in the design, construction, and operation of bioprocessing facilities and systems for 
products derived from mammalian and insect cell culture. In 2009, he established the International 
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Society for BioProcess Technology (ISBioTech), which organizes eight programs throughout the year on 
scale-up, process analysis and automation, cell banking, raw materials, and contaminant control for viral 
and cellular products, as well as therapeutic proteins. He founded the BioProcessing Journal in 2002 and 
currently serves as its Editor-In-Chief. He also established the Williamsburg BioProcessing Foundation 
(WilBio), which organized leading conferences on the scale-up and production of biologics for more than 
15 years. In 2001, he helped organize and facilitate the production of the first viral gene vector 
reference material (RM) for adenovirus serotype 5 (Ad5), which is being used to validate internal 
reference materials and assays. He is now serving in the same capacity for a lentiviral vector RM. He 
previously held senior management, technical, and marketing positions at Flow Laboratories, 
Endotronics, Sartorius, Fisher Controls, and Fluor Daniels. He holds a B.S. in chemical engineering from 
the University of South Alabama and an M.B.A. in marketing from George Washington University. 

John Elliott, National Institute of Standards and Technology (presenter) – see biography above 

Jean Qiu, Nexcelom Bioscience LLC (panelist) – Dr. Jean Qiu founded Nexcelom Bioscience, known for 
image-based cell counting and analysis systems. Her team develops chip-based, automated, bench-top 
cell counters for oncology, immunology, cell therapy during discovery, process development, and 
manufacturing. Prior to founding Nexcelom Bioscience, she worked for 3M Company for more than a 
decade, where she was a co-inventor of the first blue-green semiconductor laser. She also worked for a 
biotech startup as its Director of Process Development and Manufacturing, where she developed optical 
sensors and established its manufacturing process. She earned her Ph.D. in Electrical Engineering from 
Purdue University in 1990. She has published papers in peer-reviewed academic journals and holds 26 
U.S. patents.  

Sumona Sarkar, National Institute of Standards and Technology (moderator) – see biography above 

Sowmya Viswanathan, University Health Network (panelist) – Dr. Sowmya Viswanathan is an Affiliate 
Scientist at the Krembil Research Institute, University Health Network, and an Assistant Professor at the 
Institute of Biomaterials and Biomedical Engineering and at the Department of Medicine of the 
University of Toronto. Her research interest is focused on developing cellular therapy approaches with 
anti-inflammatory functionality, including next-generation mesenchymal stromal cells (MSCs) and 
polarized monocytes/macrophages using small molecules, gene editing, and culture engineering 
approaches. She is a co-Principal Investigator of Canada’s first autologous MSCs to treat osteoarthritis 
and co-chairs a cell therapy stakeholder group that engages Health Canada on cell therapy-related policy 
issues. She is a Canadian expert member of ISO/TC 276 on cell and gene therapies and is an elected 
formal liaison between ISCT and ISO. She serves on the MSC and the North American Legal and 
Regulatory Affairs committees at ISCT. She was also recently appointed as an Associate Editor of 
Cytotherapy, the official journal of ISCT. 

What’s Next, Thank You, and Wrap Up  

Richard McFarland, ARMI | BioFabUSA, Standards Coordinating Body – see biography above  
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